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NAZIRAH, 28, is a master assassin with only one unbreakable 
rule.  She only "does" arms dealers and bottom feeders, which 
is exactly what her current client, ELADIO REYES CRUZ, 52, 
told her Danny Stack was.  

But Danny was only a cover for COLLIER BLAYLOCK, 42, a CIA 
operative who got Reyes (an arms dealer himself) thrown into 
a Mexican prison.  Collier also stole half his fortune, then 
retired to a small caribbean island to play Robin Hood with 
his money.

Nazirah shows up to kill Collier just as he's leaving to take 
the children from his orphanage on a trip to Disney World.

Nothing adds up to Nazirah -- what kind of arms dealer runs 
an orphanage?  She and Collier both find themselves victims 
of love at first sight.  Still, Nazirah has a job to do and 
cannot allow herself to be sentimental about a man she should 
enjoy killing.

Collier makes Nazirah, but he allows her to lure him away 
from the children, where she announces she'll "have" him 
before she kills him -- a plan much to Collier's liking, even 
though he's clearly no match for her.

Collier's right-hand man, FRANK DAVIS, 46, is another retired 
CIA Operative and the resident smartass.  He shows up just in 
time to "rescue" Collier from himself.

Nazirah waits for Collier to return to the island, meanwhile, 
Collier finds out as much as he can about her and returns to 
the island more prepared for their next encounter.

This time he cheats, using a knock-out dart.  Then he 
incarcerates her.

When she awakes, he gives her the choice.  If she still wants 
to "have" him, she must take a drug to "level the playing 
field."  Otherwise, he will go into hiding and have Frank, 
release her when he's safe.  Nazirah humors him and they make 
love -- confirming what they both already felt in their 
hearts.

Meanwhile, Reyes is cleaning house.  He kills the judge who 
presided over his trial, along with various others for their 
betrayal.  He also kidnaps his ex-girlfriend, ANNA, 27, who 
turned informant in exchange for the CIA's help getting away 
from Reyes. 



Collier's ex-partner, OSCAR VEGA FUENTES, 57, makes a 
surprise visit to tell Collier there's a contract out on him.  
Nazirah overhears their conversation, blowing Collier's 
cover.

After Vega leaves, eight of Reyes' men try to kill Collier.  
But he has many wily tricks up his sleeve and manages to kill 
most of them.

One gets the upper hand, but Nazirah breaks out of her cell 
to save Collier's life instead of taking it -- finally making 
it clear, she can be trusted.

Frank returns to tell Collier, Reyes' men kidnapped Anna. 

Collier, Frank, and Nazirah race to intercept the car 
carrying Anna, but they intercept the wrong car and free the 
prosecutor from Reyes' trial instead.

The team heads to one of Reyes' houses in Mexico, where the 
thugs have taken Anna so Reyes can kill her with his own two 
hands -- and kitchen appliances.

The house is heavily guarded, but Collier works out a plan 
involving crystal balls, huge rubber bands, and magic tricks.

They rescue Anna and capture Reyes, but it's clear he'll just 
get a slap on the wrist again, so Nazirah slits his throat -- 
as a gift to Collier.

Just then, Vega shows up and takes a prized flash drive off 
Reyes' body -- his contact list, which will help the CIA 
prevent many terrorist attacks.

Then Nazirah announces -- to Collier's delight -- that she's 
his girlfriend.
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